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              NEW YORK STATE



President:   Karen Danish

   Public Employees Federation


Vice Pres.:  Robert Harms

   

   Chapter 8 Retirees



Secretary:   Janet Messina

   1168-70 Troy Schenectady Rd


Treasurer:   Alice Wiley

   PO Box 12414


   Albany, NY 12212-2414
PEF CHAPTER  8 RETIREES 
Meeting 03/04/2024
President’s Remarks- Karen opened with a Pledge to the Flag and moment of silence. Karen stated the retiree office is receiving manty calls regarding benefits and took time to go over existing benefits and some of the new benefits PEF Retirees are being offered.  One is the Dignity Memorial Funeral Benefit, and Care Patrol which helps in local senior care options. She also touched on dental, and vision plans as well as the legal plan and the Stacy Braun financial planning and credit counseling.  She answered many questions from members about these benefits.

*Please make sure we have your correct address, phone numbers- cell if you have one, and email address.  Email is the fastest and most efficient way to reach you with timely information. PLEASE check both your email and phone messages.
LEGISLATIVE UPDATES –COLA bill, Health Care Diminishment Bill, the Skilled Nursing Care issue, IRMMA, Tier 6 Reform, and the newly introduced legislation by Assemblyman Jones from Plattsburgh to allow retirees to choose a plus 1 for insurance purposes were all discussed. Members were asked to contact legislators on these important issues asking support on our issues. 
Treasurer’s Report- Current balance is $16,204.20 before the expense of this meeting. Tickets will be on sale for the June 18 Picnic at the April and May meetings.  If you need to purchase a ticket you can also do so by mail to: Alice Wiley, 
6 Massachusetts Ave, Rensselaer, NY  12144. Checks should be made out to PEF Chapter 8 Retirees.  They must be received in 
hand to Alice by June 10, 2024. No tickets will be sold at the door.  Cutoff will end sooner if we reach 200 members.
Secretary’s Report- 170 made reservations to attend this meeting. Reminder it is $5 for members and $15 for guests paid at the door. NO reservations taken after the cutoff date or once we reach 200 members. We will put those who come in after the deadline on a wait list, but they will only be called to attend if we receive a cancellation and have space. Please adhere to the deadlines. We have reached out to The Office of the Aging for a speaker at our April meeting.  We have invited Peter Bowden from Hewitts Garden Center for our May meeting.  
Questions and issues from members- Several members asked for clarification on the bills being submitted and all were answered. 
The Audit Committee- (L.  Jones and M. Paczkowski) agreed to meet after the meeting with the officers and do the required audit for the PEF Retirees Office.
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:05 pm was made by B. Harms, seconded by M. Moroskey, and carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jan
Janet Messina,        
Secretary 
